1 November 2017



Louise St John Howe Programme Officer PO Services PO Box 10965 Sudbury Suffolk CO10 3BF

Diana Thomson

33 Margaret Street London W1G 0JD T: +44 (0) 20 7499 8644 savills.com

Dear Louise

EAST HERTS DISTRICT COUNCIL DISTRICT PLAN EXAMINATION IN PUBLIC

I write further to our recent correspondence about attending the Examination in Public on behalf of Solum Regeneration who have an interest in the site at Bishop's Stortford Goods Yard.

Following discussions with officers in the context of my client's emerging proposals, we have reviewed examination document ED130 (Updated Housing Land Supply Note, September 2017). It is noted that this identifies previous double counting of the Goods Yard site and that this has now been corrected. The proposed allocation for the site has therefore increased from 400 to 600 dwellings (with 480 expected to be delivered between 2017-2022, and 120 expected to be delivered between 2022-2027).

My client would like to express support for this revised allocation and would like this communicated to the Inspector in lieu of our attendance at the Examination in Public sessions next month.

I would be grateful for confirmation of receipt of this letter. Please let me know if you need anything else in this regard, or if you'd like to discuss.

Yours sincerely



Associate Director

cc. Matthew Serginson, Solum Regeneration